
MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 

MINUTES 

                                                       

May 4, 2020 

 

 

     The Montgomery County Board of Education convened in a virtual monthly meeting on 

Monday, May 4, 2020 at 6:30 pm at Montgomery County Schools Central Office.  Board 

members present were Steven W. DeBerry – Chair, Tommy Blake – Vice Chair, Jesse Hill, 

Shirley Threadgill, Bryan Dozier and Trikena Simmons and Sandra Miller. 

   

     Chairman Steve DeBerry called the meeting to order and moved to adopt the agenda as 

shown. Sandra Miller made the motion with Shirley Threadgill seconding.  The agenda was 

accepted with unanimous approval from the board. 

 

      Chairman DeBerry read a devotional titled “Perseverance.” 

 

     Chairman DeBerry led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America. 

 

     No one signed up to address the board during the public comment period.  

 

     Chairman DeBerry requested to hold the consent agenda until closed session. All members 

agreed. 

 

     Following closed session, the board approved the following items unanimously with a motion 

by Bryan Dozier and a second by Jesse Hill:   

 

1) March 2, 2020 Board Meeting Minutes 

 

 



 

 

 

     
2) March 12, 2020 Mid-Year Review Minutes 



 

 
 

 

3) April 6, 2020 Board Meeting Minutes 

 
4) April 20, 2020 Special Called Board Meeting Minutes 

 



 

5) Personnel and Auxiliary Reports as follows: 

 

 

 
6) Budget Amendment: 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

.  

 



 

 

7) Approval of Easement – Unanimously approved by the board 

 

Dr. Ellis presented a Teacher Appreciation Proclamation in celebration of Teacher 

Appreciation Week. Teachers have done an excellent job transitioning to online teaching and 

should be commended for the job they have done during this difficult time. Sandra Miller made a 

motion to approve the proclamation with Shirley Threadgill seconding. 

Dr. Ellis presented Policy 4317 and Policy 4317-R update. Survey results from parents 

regarding the trial run of no uniforms in the middle schools have been positive. Principals have 

reported no discipline issues from the trial. Dr. Ellis recommended to the board to waive the 

policy indefinitely. Tommy Blake made a motion to approve and Sandra Miller seconded. 

 Construction Update presented by Dr. Ellis.  June 22 is the scheduled completion date of 

the high school. Dr. Ellis is satisfied with the amount of work that Branch Construction has 

accomplished within the last thirty days and is confident students will be using the facility in 

August.   

 Superintendents Remarks by Dr. Ellis.  Dr. Ellis has met with administration and 

principals to discuss options of graduation ceremonies. Holding the ceremonies with large 

crowds as usual was not an option. Waiting to hold these ceremonies did not seem beneficial 

with students entering the military, colleges or the workforce. Administration and principal 

agreed to have the most socially conscious option.  Principals will be contacting students to 

schedule time slots to walk the stage with limited family members. A video will be compiled to 

represent a graduation ceremony. Seniors will be given a DVD of the compiled ceremony. 



 

Chairman DeBerry then asked for a motion to go into closed session to discuss personnel 

and consult the board attorney.  Bryan Dozier made the motion, with Sandra Miller seconding. 

The board approved entering into closed session unanimously. 

     During closed session, Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  With a 

motion by Tommy Blake and a second by Shirley Threadgill, the meeting was duly adjourned.   

   

    The next regular meeting will be held Monday, June 1, 2020 at 6:30 pm at Montgomery 

County Board of Education boardroom. 

                  

                         

       _________________________                     _______________________ 

       Steven W. DeBerry, Chairman                      Dale Ellis, Ed. D., Secretary 

 

 


